
NEWSLETTER 2024 TERM 1 WEEK 4

St Bernadette’s Primary School
Dundas Valley
Cox Crescent, Dundas Valley 2117

Website: www.stbernadettesdundas.catholic.edu.au

Email : dundasvalley@parra.catholic.edu.au

Telephone: 02 8846 2600

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear St Bernadette’s Parents and Carers,

We have certainly had a fantastic start to the year with the slogan 'Together we’ll SOAR in 2024'. The staff have
supported students to develop daily routines and social connections which are so important at this time of the
year.

It was wonderful to see so many parents at the Shrove Tuesday Pancake Breakfast last Tuesday. Thank you to
everyone who made the effort to come. It was lovely chatting with families. A big thank you to the staff for
cooking and serving the tasty pancakes! Our school is very fortunate to have such a dedicated and
enthusiastic staff!

Thank you to all the parents and carers who attended the parent information sessions last week. I managed to
join each session and mingle with families. Our teaching team at St Bernadette’s is very professional and
committed. I would like to thank them for giving their time to run these sessions to ensure that your child has
a smooth start to their learning journey.

It was exciting to see the first few lessons of Auslan being taught as a second language with Mrs Brooker over
the last few weeks. What an amazing opportunity to learn a new form of communication whilst fostering
inclusivity and understanding, developing a lifelong skill and increasing our students’ ability to communicate
with members of the Australian deaf community. We hope they are sharing their learning with you at home.

Warm regards,
Michelle Yager
Principal
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FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL

Everyone has settled back into school and 2024 is promising to be a fun filled and successful year for our
community.
We have had our first grade mass, first assembly and our parent teacher information night. It is a relief that
we begin the school year with a sense of “normal” and routines are back in place.

Part of a successful year at school in the classroom is the setting up of routines. Every classroom may look
slightly different in their routines, however they all have the same purpose. This being to create a safe and
positive learning environment, where students are encouraged to develop independence in their learning.

Just as routines are important at school they are also important in the home to prepare for school.
Here are some suggested tasks and routines that we encourage for home that will set our students up for
success.

Have a firm bedtime that is early enough so they have some wind down time before needing to go to sleep.
Limit screen time, especially just before going to bed.
Keep phones, ipads out of the bedrooms when children are sleeping.
Make sure they have a good breakfast each morning.
Make sure they are able to tie their own shoelaces.
Encourage your child to carry their own school bag to and from school.
Ensure they know what is in their lunchbox and what to eat at recess and what should be kept for lunch.
Getting dressed independently each morning (especially getting jackets on and off)
All children should be responsible for making sure their hat is in their bag.

Kind Regards,

Rebecca Boidin
Assistant Principal
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
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CHILDREN'S DISCUSSION STARTERS
What are some of the things that you hope for this year?

Can you think of a time when you hoped for something but it did not turn out the way you wanted?

In today’s gospel Jesus’ friends were surprised to see Jesus change before their eyes. How did they react?

Although they were frightened and did not understand what was going on they knew that Jesus was with them.

Have there been times when you have been disappointed or did not understand what was going on around
you?

We believe that God is always with us.

During Lent let us build a better world by making time to speak to God in prayer and help those in need.
© Creative Ministry Resources Pty Ltd
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SCHOOL NEWS

Attendance

Attendance Rate: 83%- To unpack this a little more, this means that 83% of
our students have an attendance rate of 90% -100%.

SCHOOL CENSUS DAY FRIDAY 9TH FEBRUARY

Friday 9th February was the school census day. If your child was absent Friday 9th February, please email the
school advising the reason for the absence, if you have not completed the unexplained absentee form via
compass. This is of course a requirement that applies to everyday of the school year, however Census data is
directly related to Government funding for our schools and the requirements outlined above are set by the
Department of Education. Thank you for your cooperation.

Next Assembly
Our next assembly will beWeek 5, Friday 1st March. The class presenting at this assembly will be year 4. The
assembly starts at 2:30pm in the school hall.

Motiv8

The after school Motiv8 program has had a very successful start. In previous years students have worn their
sports uniform with their Motiv8 shirts to school for the duration of the program, however we are requesting
that they not wear them to school and that they bring them to school in their bag and change into them after
school. Thank you for your support.

School Fees

Please be aware that 2024 School Fees Statements were issued and sent home to families. If you have not
received your statement for any reason, please contact the office immediately. It would be appreciated if your
payments are made in accordance with the due date (13/03/2024) listed on your statement.

Should you wish to make an arrangement to suit your needs, or if you have any queries regarding your fees,
please contact our Finance Officer Mrs Haddad. All conversations are strictly confidential.

Thank you for your continuous support.
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Important Dates To Remember:

Term 1

Week 5:
Thursday, 29th February : Grip Leadership Conference (FIAT & SRC Students)
Friday, 1st March : Cross Country ( Year 2 - 6 Students )

Week 6:
Tuesday, 5th March : Open Day for 2025 Prospective Families

Week 7:
Wednesday, 13th March : Naplan
Thursday, 14th March : Naplan
Friday, 15th March : Naplan

Week 8:
Monday, 18th March: Naplan
Tuesday, 19th March : Naplan
Wednesday, 20th March : Naplan
Thursday, 21st March : Naplan
Friday, 22nd March : Naplan

As a community of Learners:

This week in Year 2, we spoke about the importance of gratitude and were able to reflect on the blessings we
have in our lives.

Gratitude is an important value that we can find in our faith and teachings. In the Bible, we are reminded to
give thanks in all situations. It's not just about saying thank you; it's about recognizing the goodness around
us.

This week, we took some time to create this craft and writing piece that helps us reflect on what we are
grateful for. This activity is a way for us to individually consider the blessings in our lives, just as we learn from
the teachings of God.
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The students were able to come up with many things they were thankful for and why, including parents,
family, grandparents, a house, money, teachers, an education, hospitals, food, toys and their friends. Being
grateful is not only a way to appreciate what we have but also a way to show kindness and love to those who
make a positive impact on our lives.

We would like to thank our families and our school community for pouring so much into us everyday.

Faith In Action: Helping others soar in 2024

At assembly last week, we shared the exciting news of our first mission activity for 2024. In Week 11, we will

hold a Mission marketplace. Mission marketplace was such a success last year so we thought it would be a

great way to kick off this year. More details will be shared in the upcoming weeks.

For now, we have asked teachers and students to think about a stall they would like to hold at this exciting

event. Anything is possible, from a nail salon to a basketball shooting hoops game.

All monies raised from Mission marketplace will be donated to Caritas Australia. Caritas Australia tackles some

of the biggest challenges in the world today including food security, disaster response and poverty alleviation

to name a few. By supporting Caritas Australia, we will be helping to fund life changing programs that use local

knowledge to create lasting and sustainable change. For more information about Caritas Australia you can visit

https://www.caritas.org.au/
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News from the SRC

On Monday last week, we had our Welcoming and Commissioning liturgy to welcome Mrs Yager and all of the
new students, as well as to present the badges to the 2024 SRC and FIAT teams. It was an excellent way to
begin our school year. Both the new students and student leaders are now more recognisable to all of the St
Bernadette's community. The leaders are more accessible and our badges make it easier to say hello to all
new faces. We hope that this will lead to a brilliant year for all the pupils, staff and family members. By Ella M.

Last week, we had Shrove Tuesday, also known as Pancake day. A lot of people came to enjoy the pancakes.
We thank all of the teachers for making those delicious pancakes. We also had our first assembly. Thankyou
Year 2 for a wonderful assembly to start our year. By Tinaye M

The SRC members have been allocated their class and have presented their first award at Assembly. This
award was based on our PBS4L focus: being in the right place at the right time. They have also allocated
themselves into one of the four teams; Media, Technology, Sports or Garden. The children will stay in this
team for the term and will change their roles each term. The members of the SRC will meet with their class on
a Friday before lunch to talk with the children about “ Life at St Bernadette’s” . They will discuss the good
things that are happening and will also talk about ways we can make our school a better place for all. They will
then eat lunch with their class. The SRC members are looking forward to spending time with their nominated
class. By Miss Boidin
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NAPLAN

In 2024, NAPLAN will be held from Wednesday 13 March to Monday 25 March. Our Timetable of the
schedule will be sent closer to the date.

Students in Years 3 & 5 who are enrolled at a school are expected to participate in four NAPLAN tests:

● writing
● reading
● conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation)
● numeracy.

All schools in NSW undertake NAPLAN online. However, Year 3 students do the writing test on paper. Teachers
will ensure students are familiar with the format of the tests before the NAPLAN test window.

Supporting your child

NAPLAN assesses the literacy and numeracy skills your child is already learning at school.

It is important to remember that NAPLAN is not about passing or failing, but about assessing learning
progress.

The best approach for preparing your child for NAPLAN is to encourage your child to do the best they can on
the day.

Excessive preparation or the use of coaching providers is not recommended.

Public demonstration site

The public demonstration site is available for students, teachers and parents to familiarise themselves with
the types of questions, tools and functions available for the NAPLAN tests. It includes demonstration tests for
each NAPLAN year level, test domain and alternative tests for students with disability.
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We would like to wish all the following children a very Happy Birthday

Isaac L - 14/02
Sebastian - 14/02
Nathan J - 14/02
Angelena - 16/02
Lyvia - 16/02

Lily Rose - 19/02
Milania - 20/02
Kara - 21/02

Nicole G - 22/02
Mason M - 22/02
Tadiswa - 24/02

Just a reminder that any treats sent in are kept to a minimum and individually portioned.

Return and Earn

Want to know how you could help the environment AND earn some money for the school?
St. Bernadette’s has become a registered charity with Return and Earn so now you can recycle your containers
and contribute to the school at the same time.
Here is how you do it:

● Collect the empty containers.
● Take them to the Return and Earn Machine located at Victoria

Road, Rydalmere.
● Put the containers into the machine.
● At the end press DONATE.
● Then find St. Bernadette’s Dundas and press that button. 

With the festive season coming up please make a big effort to save all of
those empty containers and bottles and drop them into the Return and Earn centre at Rydalmere.

The money raised will go towards purchasing games and other resources for the students to enjoy. So start
collecting those containers to help us out. Thank you

11



COMMUNITY NEWS
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St Bernadette's
Primary School

St Bernadette's Primary, Dundas Valley is a community
focused, Catholic parish school catering for boys and girls from

Kindergarten to Year 6. The school strives to build a Christ centred
community where faith is integrated with daily life. We

provide learning and teaching experiences which enable the
children to deepen their faith understandings, investigate,
solve problems and explore their learning. We recognise the
importance of creating a learning environment that provides
opportunities to develop 21st century learning. Technology is

integrated into the learning at St Bernadette’s in all Key
Learning Areas.

Address: Cox Crescent, Dundas Valley, 2117 NSW Australia

Phone: 02 8846 2600
 

Email : dundasvalley@parra.catholic.edu.au

Website: www.stbernadettesdundas.catholic.edu.au
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